
 

 

 

 

 

March 8, 2022 

 

To: 

Keith Harless, Town Manager 
528 Industrial Drive 
Pennington Gap, VA  24277 
 

RE: TOWN OF PENNINGTON CONVENTION/BUSINESS CENTER 

It is my pleasure to write a letter in support of the Town of Pennington Gap’s proposed 
convention/business center located at 528 Industrial Drive.   

Mountain Empire’s Small Business Development Center assists businesses in Lee County, 
Virginia on a regular basis. The LENOWISCO area is broad and a convention/business center in 
Pennington Gap would provide these businesses with a convenient and accessible location for 
SBDC training and workshops and one-on-one consulting. 

The shortage of large meeting spaces, other than using a local high school gymnasium, limits the 
opportunities for hosting a convention or large conference Currently, Lee County business 
owners have to travel at least an hour to attend any type of workshop or convention. The Town 
of Pennington Gap has a space that addresses multiple needs in the community and surrounding 
areas that will meet the need for a large conference center or several meeting spaces. 

Mountain Empire’s Small Business Development Center supports the Town of Pennington Gap's 
efforts in applying for Congressionally Directed Spending (also known as “Community Project 
Funding”) to provide financial support to assist in re-developing this space as proposed. This 
project will allow the Town of Pennington Gap to directly be involved with a redevelopment 
project that repurposes a space that was formally used as a call center and has not been used for 
multiple years. If awarded, the SBDC will support the Town's work to the best of my ability.  

Thank you for providing this opportunity to share my support for this exciting project. 

Becki O’Quinn-Purdie 
Becki O’Quinn-Purdie 
Director, Small Business Development Center 
Phillips-Taylor Hall 
Mountain Empire Community College 
Big Stone Gap, Virginia  24219 
boquinn@mecc.edu 
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